

MYC CFB RECEIVED

January 28, 2004

Nicole Gordon
Executive Director
New York City Campaign Finance Board
40 Rector Street, 7th Floor
New York, NY 10006

Dear Ms. Gordon:

The CFB staff has been advising my staff since July 2002 regarding the transfer of federal funds in the Federal Election Commission (FEC) account of Friends of Weiner to a city account compliant with CFB rules.

I would appreciate an advisory opinion on the following:

A new law may soon be passed in the New York City Council that would prohibit the transfer of federal funds into a city account, however, I understand that until final passage of this bill, federal funds could still be transferred into a city account.

Please provide me with a letter stating the Board's interpretation of the proposed legislation. Specifically, the effective date that a campaign funds transfer would need to occur to ensure full compliance.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

incerely,

ANTHONY D. WEINER
Member of Congress